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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

 

Budget 

 
It’s hard to believe that fall is just around the corner.  
This time each year we start the process of developing a 
budget for the next year.  Our manager, in cooperation 
with the Finance Committee, and the Board, will be 
busy organizing and reviewing this proposed budget.  
Additionally, each of our Committee Chairs has been 
asked to provide their input of the needs of their respec-
tive committee.   Then, on October 23rd there will be a 
Special Board of Trustees meeting to discuss and take 
action on a proposed budget.  After the Board approves 
the budget it will be mailed to our membership on No-
vember 4th for their consideration.    The final part of 
this puzzle happens on December 4th when a Special 
General Membership Meeting will be held to announce 
to results of the budget vote. 
 
New Board Member 

 
At the August meeting the Board approved the appoint-
ment of Thad Bickling to fill the vacancy on the Board 
created by the resignation of Marty Bluewater.  Marty 
has accepted a position of undefined length as the Act-
ing Director of the United Indians of all Tribes Founda-
tion.  Thad will serve the remaining two years of 
Marty’s term of office.  Thad resides at 140 East Rho-
dodendron with his wife Rachel.  I join the Board in 
offering thanks to Marty for his service to the Board 
and to wish Thad well in his future involvement with 
the Board.  Marty’s e-mail if you would like to commu-
nicate with him is mbluewater@unitedindians.org. 
 
Member Support Requested 

 
Members are asked to keep their eyes open for needed 
repairs to the roads in our community as well as home/

lot maintenance issues they may see in their re-
spective neighborhood.  When you walk in your 
local area take notice of the condition of the road 
and right of way and let us know if you think re-
pairs are needed.   You can phone or e-mail our 
manager or Road Committee Chair with your ob-
servations.   Your comments are also welcome 
regarding all of our common property.   Thanks 
for your help on this matter. 
 
Clubhouse Building Repairs 

 
As many of you have probably heard we have 
some serious problems with moisture damage to 
the walls of the Clubhouse Building.  The major-
ity of these problems appear to be in the area of 
the building that surrounds the swimming pool 
and exercise room.  We are currently in the proc-
ess of obtaining bids to repair this building and it 
is likely to be an expensive repair.  Basically all 
of the exterior and interior walls need to be re-
placed and selected portions of the framing for the 
building may need to be repaired and/or replaced.  
A portion of the ceiling in the pool room itself 
will also need to be replaced allowing for proper 
venting of the building.  This building is over 30 
years old and we should expect to encounter such 
problems with facilities of this age.  The Board of 
Trustees at their Special Board meeting on August 
25th authorized the manager to negotiate final de-
tails with a specific contractor to make these re-
pairs.  By the September Board meeting we hope 
to have the final estimate of what these repairs 
will cost. 
 
We still have $70,000 in our Capital Budget for 
2008 for repairs to the pool itself.  The Board, 
with assistance from the Swimming Pool  
(continued on pg 2) 
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(continued from pg 1) 

Committee and the Finance Committee, are 
currently in the process of developing a pro-
posal for the repairs and maintenance of the 
pool.   Some of the items in this a proposal 
may not qualify for use of reserve and thus 
will need to be paid for in another manner 
including the possibility a membership as-
sessment.  Of course such an assessment 
would have to be approved by the general 
membership.   More information will be 
forthcoming  as we proceed with the devel-
opment of this proposal. 
 
Committee Chairs for 2008 

 

At its August meeting the Board approved 
all but one of the Committee chairs for 
2008.  The Environmental Committee will 
meet before the September Board meeting 
to select their chairperson.  Committee 
chairs for this next year include:  Building, 
Don Lee; Emergency Preparedness, Caro-
lyn Salmon; Election, Joyce Skoien and 
Marcedita Del Valle; Environmental, TBA; 
Finance Georgette Semick; Fitness, Jack 
Scherting; Marina Chair and Harbormaster, 
John Cooley and Dale Huselton; Neighbor-
hood Watch, Mikel Stull; Nominating, 
Bernie DelValle; Swimming Pool, Bruce 
Candioto; Roads, Larry Southwick; Social 
Club Jeannie Ramsey and Maryl Weir; and 
Water, Larry Southwick.  The Board wishes 
to thank these volunteers and offer them our 
best wishes for a successful year with their 
committee work and activities. 
 

Bill Stull, President 

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT  

ASSESSMENTS WERE DUE  

SEPTEMBER 1ST 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ENJOY SUMMER'S END AT 

                LABOR DAY PICNIC 

 
     Please join us at our Labor Day 
picnic on Monday, September 1 at 
the barbeque pit and gazebo area of 
the Community Center. 
     The fire will be ready at 6:00 p.m. 
for you to cook the meat of your 
choice.  Condiments will be provided 
for hot dogs or hamburgers.  If you 
plan to grill a steak, please bring a 
sharp knife.  Otherwise tableware 
will be provided.  In addition to your 
own meat, please bring a salad or 
side dish to share with your 
neighbors.  Ice Cream Sundaes will 
be provided by the Social Club. 
     Games of Pickle Ball and Bocce 
Ball will be set up as well as a new 
one, Corn Hole that will be taught by 
Don Rogers.  The games will begin 
at 5:30 during a Social Hour.  So 
BYOB and come share the last bar-
beque of the summer. 
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THE CAPE GEORGE ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE 

BACK IN ACTION FOR FALL 

 

  

 The Environmental Committee’s presentation on September 25
th

 at 7PM kicks off what promises to be a full 

and interesting year. Kyle Murphy speaks to Cape George residents about the state’s plan for the Protection Island 

Aquatic Reserve Program. He is seeking our input so this is your opportunity to speak up about your desires for our 

water, beaches, and Protection Island. 

 The Environmental Committee itself meets later than usual because of Labor Day. Join us on Monday, Sep-

tember 8
th

 at 10:30AM at Amy Brandon’s house. 

SHORELINES AND BLUFFS 

 I learned quite a bit from a summer Shore Stewards newsletter about our beaches and bluffs. According to 

Cammy Mills at WSU, “Our shorelines are basically slow moving rivers of sand and rock.” 

 Our bluffs were deposited during glacial and interglacial periods and when you walk the beach you can look 

up and see the different layers. Then, as the bluffs erode, they actually provide the material for our beaches. Erosion 

material is spread by waves and wind action, sometimes for miles! 

 When this erosion material moves along the beaches in something called a littoral drift, as it reaches head-

lands or human structures, it can pile up on one side and erode away the beach on the other side. Bulkheads do not 

actually prevent beaches from eroding; it does stop the natural zigzag activity of the littoral drift, sometimes changing 

the structure of a beach downstream from it to only cobble or hard clay, for example. 

 One of the things volunteers have started doing at Cape George is something called soft shore armoring. You 

can anchor large logs parallel to the shoreline or plant salt-tolerant vegetation which helps slow erosion near areas like 

our pool and clubhouse while allowing for sediment drift to reach and restore beaches further down the way. 

 If you want to know more about Shore Stewards or receive their newsletter, contact Cammy Mills at 275-

9722 or cammymills@jefferson.wsu.edu.  

 The Program sub-committee also wants your ideas about desirable environmental and nature programs 

for the coming year. What would bring you out on a drab January or February evening? And your neighbors? 

We’ve talked about bird identification, alternative energy, geology, community gardens, bird photography, and 

other possibilities. We’re listening and we want to meet your needs. What do you want to know? Call Karen 

Frank at 385-4255. 
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News from the Emergency Planning Committee 
 
Are You Prepared?  
 
At the Ice Cream social last Sunday afternoon,  I joined other Cape George residents pressed 
against the windows watching the lightning over the Olympics and Diamond Point.  I was so-
bered Monday when I read about the wildfires the lightning strikes started in the moun-
tains.  Those of us who live on the open hillsides may not need to worry about wildfires; but 
our neighbors up in the Highlands are much closer to the forest and fire threats.  Now would 
be a good time to clear the brush around your perimeter and to make sure you have your 'Grab 
and Go' kit in the event you need to evacuate.   
 
Bats  
 
Jefferson County Health Department reminds all of us that there is a significant incidence of 
rabies in the local bat population.  If you find a bat on the ground or acting strangely or one 
gets into your house avoid touching the bat and keep any pets from playing with it.  Call the 
Health Department at 385-9444 for suggestions about what to do with the bat.  That said, most 
bats are healthy and non-aggressive.  They just want to be left alone to eat flying insects. 
 
Changing of the Guard 
 
A BIG "THANK YOU" to Larry Southwick who is leaving the chair of the Emergency Prepar-
edness Committee to head the  Water Committee.  I will attempt to fill his oversize shoes on 
Emergency Planning even though I wear a size 7.  Larry, and Bill Stull before him, have or-
ganized a strong Emergency Management Team with First Responders  and disaster communi-
cation networks throughout Cape George and with Jefferson County Emergency Manage-
ment.   Your emergency preparations for yourself and your family will help Cape George be 
one of the best prepared communities in the County for any disaster. 
Carolyn Salmon,  Chair 
Emergency Planning Committee 
379-9392     2salmon@earthlink.net 

PROTECTION ISLAND AND THE SEA WE LOVE SO MUCH 
  
        On September 25, Kyle C. Murphy, the Aquatic Reserves Program Manager for the Wash-
ington State Department of Natural Resources, will be coming to our community to inform us 
about their new plans for Protection Island and the sea around us. The Cape George Board of 
Trustees asked the Environmental Committee to invite him to our clubhouse to explain The 
Aquatic Reserves Program and to allow the members to ask questions and to give input to Mr. 
Murphy for finalizing their program. Mr. Murphy is very anxious to hear the opinions of the 
community. This will give us an opportunity to influence the Department of Natural Re-
sources on  our future use of the water and on the protection of our island, and also to show our 
concern for the health and well-being of both. We have also invited some of our neighbors from 
Beckett Point to attend.   
        The event will be held in the clubhouse at 7 P.M. and the Environmental Committee will 
provide cookies and coffee. Please plan to attend if you would like to have input into this very 
important topic.   
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ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE MEETING CHANGE OF DAY 
  
        This month only, the Environmental Committee will meet on the second Monday of the 
month because Labor Day comes on the first Monday. The date is September 8, at 10:30, at 
Amy Brandon's house. If you would like to join our committee, please come to this meeting. 
We have a very active year planned for 2008-9. You will enjoy the people on the committee 
and will also be doing something special for the community. We meet every month on the first 
Monday of the month. 

 

SOCIAL CLUB MEETING WILL FEATURE POT LUCK AND ENTERTAINMENT 

 
       Please mark your calendars for Monday, September 29 for the September Social Club 
meeting.  A pot luck dinner at 6:00 p.m.will precede the meeting  Please bring main dish, side 
dish or salad. 
Dessert and drinks will be provided by the Social Club.  The social hour will begin at 5:30 p.m. 
at which you are welcome to BYOB. 
     A special feature of the evening will be a fiddle and guitar duo starring our own Cliff Self on 
the fiddle.  There will be a short business meeting with the primary business will be the replace-
ment of the television which no longer operates.  The Social Club invites the participation and 
input from every member of the community, and we hope to have a wonderful representation. 

CAPE GEORGE SINGLES 

 
 The Cape George Singles group is alive, well and having a great deal of fun.  We’ve 
hiked ( not intensive), traveled to SAM in Seattle to take in the exhibits, we’ve shown movies in 
the clubhouse and just generally gotten together for laughter and to enjoy each others friend-
ship. 
 The singles group is not about “dating” or “connecting up” with a possible mate.  That 
could happen, of course, but we get together to form new friendships and to open up avenues in 
our lives to enjoy doing things that we may not want to do by ourselves. 
 If you are single, any age, why not show up at one of our social gatherings at the club-
house? 

COMMITTEE EVENTS AND NOTICES 
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LOCAL POWER AUTHORIZATION 
Please join your Cape George neighbors for an important forum on Jefferson County Propo-
sition #1 -  Local Power Authorization.  This initiative, which will be on the November ballot, 
provides authorization to Jefferson PUD to evaluate and form an electric utility in East Jeffer-
son County.  Citizens for Local Power and Puget Sound Energy representatives will be on hand 
to provide brief presentations and answer your questions regarding this important ballot initia-
tive.   
 
This event is scheduled for 2pm  Tuesday,  September 23rd at the Cape George Clubhouse. 
 
Contact:   Sue Marett    385-0390  

VOLUNTEERS FOR MAINTENANCE OF COMMON AREAS 
  
         You may not be aware of how much common area we enjoy as members of the Cape George community. It 
is considerable. The Environmental Committee is charged with the task of overseeing the maintenance of these 
areas. We have many wonderful people who have volunteered to take a small area and see that it is weeded, wa-
tered and generally kept in good condition. 
        This article is to thank those people at the start of another year, to ask them to call me, Kitty Rucker at 385-
4927 to let me know if they will be unable to help this year, and to ask you to volunteer to take one of the open 
areas and do something for the community to keep it looking nice. It is not a huge job for anyone, but it does make 
the work less for our maintenance staff of two, who have so much else to do. In the long run your volunteer work 
saves the community and you money. 
        Here is the list of those who are currently volunteers: 
  

• Trimming the weeds at the top of the Ravine Trail at the Village - Galen Peterson 

• Trimming the weeds at the top of the Ravine Trail at Huckleberry - Gloria Lamson 

• Maintaining the front of the Pool area – OPEN 

• Maintaining the Clubhouse, side and barbecue area – OPEN  

• Maintaining the corner of CG Rd. & Palmer - Steve/Kris Shapiro 

• Maintaining the north jetty at the marina – Kris/Steve Shapiro 

• Maintaining the Colony mailboxes from drive to road – Kris & Steve Shapiro 

• Maintaining the Village mailboxes – OPEN 

• Maintaining Huckleberry mailboxes –Jo Brandkamp & Jennifer Stankus 

• Maintaining the Highlands mailboxes – OPEN 

• Maintaining & watering Village Entrance at Dennis – OPEN 

• Maintaining & watering the Village the entrance at Ridge – Barbara Hill 

• Maintaining the Vancouver West Park – Sharon Burgstrom 

• Maintaining Cedar Park in the Village – Judy Hagan and Mardella Rowland 

• Maintain the Office Area – Mary Maltby 

• Maintain the Barn area – Linda Cooley 

• Maintain the area around Mac’s Building – Linda Cooley 

• Maintain around workshop area & marina picture board – Marina workshop crew 

• Maintain Playground area – Rachel and Thad  Bickling 

• Maintaining Common Areas at beach – Margaret Leaf 

• Weed whacking & watering the lower end of the ravine – Bernie del Valle 

• Maintaining the Nursery – Dick Poole 

• Maintaining Memorial Park – Jean Harrington, and Robin Scherting 

• Maintaining the bags at dog boxes – Maryl Weir 

• Maintaining Cape George Road – Ron & Sharon Niccoli 

• Common Area Advisor – Ann Candioto  
 
 The Environmental Committee again thanks these wonderful people for volunteering, and asks that 

you too offer your thanks to them for their work. 
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CAPE GEORGE COLONY CLUB 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

AUGUST 14, 2008 
7:00 PM 
DRAFT 

President Bill Stull called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  

In Attendance: Bill Stull, Robin Scherting, Leanne Ryan, Dick Poole, Tom Ramsey 
Motion 1:  Leanne Ryan moved, Tom Ramsey seconded to appoint Thad Bickling to fill the re-

maining two years of Marty Bluewater’s term on the Board of Directors.  Passed 4/0 

Action on Minutes: Tom Ramsey moved, Robin Scherting seconded to approve the minutes of 
the Regular Board of Trustees Meeting of July 10, 2008, Passed 5/0. 

      Membership Report:  George Castaneda 

 Robert Powers/Helen Rector 64 Pine Drive 
 Clayton Walker   251 Ridge Drive 
Treasurer’s Report: George Castaneda 

As of July 31, 2008 the Checking Account total was $25,504.20, the 6CD Accounts total was 
$508,579.43 and the 2 Money Market Accounts total was $94,553.71 for a total of $628,637.34. 

Committee Reports: Building: 4 Tree Cutting Permits & 2 Earthworks Permits were issued. Elec-

tion: No Report, Emergency Preparedness: No Report, Environmental: No Report, Finance: 
No Report.  Fitness: The Fitness Committee is looking for a new chairperson. Marina: Items 
that were discussed at the monthly meeting included dredging, which is now complete, the 
cleaning of the mooring buoy. The control valve for the propane soaker in the crab shack, per-
mission to sell the old pressure washer, objections to the “Swim at your own Risk” signs, should 
read “No Swimming”, speeding on the Basin Road, maybe post speed limit at 10 MPH, 2009 
Marina Budget, Environmentalists Puget Sound Shoreline plans & how it will affect Discovery 
Bay. Neighborhood Watch: No Report, Nominating: No Report, Pool: No Report, Roads: No 
Report, Social Club: No Report Water: No Report 

Manager’s Report: 
We are leasing a new copier for the office, the old one died after about 8 years of service. 
Thanks to Brian Ritchie the old tractor has been sold for $1,000.00 
A Cape George member who also is the Grand Master for the local Mason Lodge is spon-

soring a Lunch-In for about 70 members of the Mason’s Motorcycle Club at the picnic 
area on the 24th of August.  The mason’s are doing a scholarship fund raising ride for 
local schools and will have a quick lunch here and continue on their ride. 

Well # 4 is operational again after a faulty valve that was allowing pumped water to flow 
back into the well was replaced.  Well # 4 was also tested for arsenic, the sample taken 
before going through our filtration system and the results read .008 parts per billion.  
The acceptable count is .010 parts per billion.  A sample has also been submitted for 
Well #6.  We now have two operational wells. 

We have received a report from Robinson & Noble who performed a video inspection of 
Well # 5.  It showed a crack about 10 feet down that was allowing surface water to enter 
the well. The most interesting thing, the video showed that about 278 feet down a baler 
is obstructing the well.  The baler was possibly lost by Gresham Well Drilling.  Robin-
son & Noble feel that the well can be returned to normal service if the baler can be re-
moved without damaging the well screen.  I am recommending to the Board that Cape 
George hire Robinson & Noble to represent us in our claim with Gresham, in our effort 
to make Well #5 operational again or if need be to assist in the drilling of a new well. 

We have received three proposals for the pool building project and there will be a Special 
Board Meeting on the 25th of August to make some decisions. 
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New Business and Discussion Information Items: 

Preliminary discussion on Swimming Pool assessment possibilities and Well issues 

New Business Action Items: 

Motion 2: Robin Scherting moved, Tom Ramsey seconded to approve all Committee Chairs 
for 2008-2009  Passed 5/0 

Motion 3: Robin Scherting moved, Leanne Ryan seconded to approve Committee Member-
ship for the Building Committee, Finance Committee, Roads Committee and Water 
Committee Passed 5/0 

Motion 4: Dick Poole moved, Robin Scherting seconded to authorize the Manager to pay 
Bayview Pump $2,800.24 for the repair of Well #4  Passed 5/0 

Motion 5: Tom Ramsey moved, Robin Scherting seconded to approve payment of 
$1,185.82 to Inveresk Design for the evaluation of water damage done to the pool build-
ing.  Passed 5/0 

Motion 6: Dick Poole moved, Robin Scherting seconded to approve a transfer of $2,800.24 
to pay Bayview Pump from Water Reserves to the General Operating Account.  Passed 
5/0 

Motion 7: Dick Poole moved, Thad Bickling seconded to approve a transfer of $1,185.82 to 
pay Inveresk Design from General Reserves to General Operating Account..  Passed 5/0 

Motion 8: Tom Ramsey moved, Robin Scherting seconded to pay Landmark Excavation 
$10,677.40 for dredging of the Marina. 

 

Announcements:   

August 25th, 2008, Special Board Meeting  at 7:00 pm to discuss and approve plans for re-
pair and remodeling of Swimming Pool Building and also to discuss the issues with the 
wells. 

September 9th, 2008, September Study Session at 2:00 pm 
September 11th, 2008, September Board Meeting at 7:00 pm 

  Adjournment: Motion to adjourn was made by Tom Ramsey, seconded by Thad Bickling, Mo-
tion passed 5/0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM 

 
Submitted by:     Approved by: 
 
_____________________  _____________________ 

Gary Nelson, Secretary   William A. Stull, President 
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CAPE GEORGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

CALENDAR OF BOARD MEETINGS AND DEADLINES 

2008-2009*   

 

August, 2008 

12  - Study Session Meeting, 2:30 pm 
14 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
25 - Special Board Meeting, 7:00 pm (tentative) - agenda limited to Swimming Pool. 
22 - Newsletter Deadline 

September, 2008 

1  - Member tri-annual assessment due 
5 - Budget Estimates due from Committee Chairs 
9 - Study Session Meeting, 2:00 pm 
11  - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
19 - Newsletter Deadline 

October, 2008 
14  -Study Session Meeting, 2:00 pm 
16  -Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
23  -Special Board Budget Meeting, 3:00 pm (Consider approving budget.) - Executive Session    following Special 
Board Meeting (Personnel)      
24 - Newsletter Deadline 

November, 2008 

 4 - Mail out Ballots to Membership (Budget)   
11 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
13 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm   
21  - Newsletter Deadline 

December, 2008 

 4 - Count Ballots Starting at 9 am 
 - Special General Membership Meeting, 7:00 PM (Announce results of vote.) 
9 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
11 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
12 - Prepare and Mail Coupons to Members 
19 - Newsletter Deadline 

January, 2009 

1 - Member tri annual assessment due 
13 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
15 -Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
23 -Newsletter Deadline 

February, 2009 

10 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
12 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
20  - Newsletter Deadline 

March, 2009 
10 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
12 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
20 -Newsletter Deadline 
23  - Nominating Committee Initiates Recruitment of 3 Board Candidates. 

April, 2009 

14 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
16 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
20 - Newsletter Deadline 

May, 2009 

1 - Member tri annual assessment due 
12 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
14 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm (Close of nominations and announce candidates.) 
22  - Newsletter Deadline 

June, 2009 

1 - Mail out Ballots for Election of Board Members   (Includes announcement of Annual        Membership 
Meeting scheduled for July 18th.) 
9  - Meet the Candidates Session, 1:00 pm  
9 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
11 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
19 - Newsletter Deadline   

July, 2009 

14 - Study Session, 2:00 pm 
16 - Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
17 - Count Ballots for Board election 
18  - Annual Membership Meeting, 1:00 pm (Announce election results.) 
18 - Special Board Meeting to Select Board Officers, 7:00 pm   
24 -Newsletter Deadline 
*Dates listed are tentative an may be changed at discretion of Board with appropriate notice given to membership. 
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USE CLOTH INSTEAD OF PLASTIC BAGS WHEN SHOPPING 
  
        As part of Cape George's commitment to the environment, we should be aware that we use 
500 billion to a trillion plastic bags shopping every year. These bags are made from petroleum, 
which raises the cost of fuel for us all. Did you know that we recycle less that 1% of all plastic 
bags, and it costs about $4000 per ton to recycle those plastic bags? In addition this recycled 
material can only be sold for about $32 a ton. This means there is no profit in recycling plastic 
bags. 
        Many sea animals are killed every year from ingesting plastic bags which they think are 
food. These animals die horrible deaths that could easily be avoided if we eliminated the use of 
plastic bags. Recently they dissected an orca whale that had died. They found his intestines 
were blocked by plastic bags and that had killed him. 
        America needs to find another method to cut down on the use of plastic bags and thus save 
fuel costs. If we, as Cape George members, used cloth bags instead of plastic bags, we 
could prevent hundreds of thousands of plastic bags from contaminating our landfill and from 
polluting the environment. Also, without the competition for oil that plastic bags causes, we 
could perhaps lower the cost of oil a little.  
        Most of us have cloth bags that we have received from various organizations, etc. You can 
also purchase them at grocery stores. Why not put them to use? Every time we walk into the 
supermarket or a store, take them with you and use your own cloth bags instead of using the 
plastic bags. Not only will each one of us help to save our landfills and decrease the price of 
oil,  but we will also save money, as some stores and markets give discounts if you use your 
own bags. Safeway, for example, pays 3 cents a bag for each bag you use. That works out to a 
saving of about $15 to $30 a year for each person. 
        Also, do you know that Safeway has a recycling bin for your used plastic bags? It is in 
right entrance as you face the building. You can recycle any plastic bags that you have there. 
        Another way you can help our community is to donate your plastic bags to the doggie 
boxes placed around the Cape George community in the common areas. This will help to keep 
our community clean. If people will use plastic bags to remove their doggies waste, it would 
benefit us all. You can take your plastic bags to the CG office for this purpose or just fold them 
and place them in any doggie box yourself and save the office staff's time. 
         If we truly want to nurture the Earth, lower the price of gas, and save money on landfill 
space, then let's start by using only cloth bags. It is a painless way to help the country. If you do 
occasionally get plastic bags, don't just throw them in the trash. Reuse them, recycle them, or 
donate them to be recycled. 
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Building .........................Don Lee ....................379-4828 
*Clubhouse Rental ........Jeannie Wright ...........385-1177 
Elections........................Marcedita Del Valle....379-9025 
......................................Joyce Skoien..............379-9749 
Emergency Prep ...........Caroline Salmon ........379-9392 
Environmental ...............Kitty Rucker................385-4927 
Finance .........................Georgette Semick ......344-4283 
Fitness Center...............Jack Scherting ...........379-1344 
Marina Harbormaster ....John Cooley ...............385-9574 
......................................Dale Huselton ............385-0614 
 

*Memorial Committee....    Robin Scherting.....      379-1344 
Newsletter .........................Office          .................385-1177 
Neighborhood Watch.........Mikel Stull & ...............379-2674 
Nominating ........................Bernie Del Valle. .........379-9025 
Roads ................................Larry Southwick ..........379-2878 
Social Club ........................Jeannie Ramsey .........385-1263 
...........................................Maryl Weir.................  379-0902 
Swimming Pool..................Bruce Candioto ...........379-2563 
Water Advisory ..................Larry Southwick ........  379-2878 
*Welcome ..........................Julie Kalar ...................379-9427 

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS AND CONTACTS* 

CAPE GEORGE STAFF 
Manager - George Castaneda - 385-2208 

Office Assistant - Jeannie Wright - 385-1177 
Maintenance Person -- Donald Weathersby  

        Comm Ctr Phone:  385-3670         Water System Operator -- Greg Rae        Marina Phone:  379-5153 

Board of Trustees 
Bill Stull, President 379-2674    Robin Scherting, Vice-President, 379-1344 
Gary Nelson, Secretary, 379-9949      Tom Ramsey, Treasurer, 385-1263 

Thad Bickling, Trustee, 379-1781  Leanne Ryan, Trustee, 385-4576  Dick Poole, Trustee, 379-4173 

Event Recap 
See articles in this newsletter for details and/or 
see calendar on the last page. 
 
Upcoming Events 
Labor Day BBQ  Sept 1 @ 6:00pm 
Environmental Presentation Sept. 25 @ 7:00pm 
 
Ongoing events: 
 Mondays.................... Bridge 
 Thursdays............      Spanish, Quilting 
 Tuesdays................... Marina Workshop 
 Mon, Wed, Fri........... Ladies Floor Exercise 
 Mon-Fri...................... Pool Exercise 
 Daily.......................... Lap Swims 
 Daily.......................... Exercise Room 
 Thursdays................. Quilting 

Notice of Hearing on Request for 

Variance 

 
 

Date: September 9, 2008 

 

Time: 1:30 P.M 

 

Place: CAPE GEORGE COMMUNITY 

CENTER 

 

Lot Location: LOT 6&7,Div 3 

Village 

ADDRESS: 6-3 Marine View 

Place, 7-3 Marine View Place 

 

Lot Owner: Betty Jo Watkins 

& Cheryl Mantlik 

 

Variance Requested: 
Height variance to 24’ 5.5” 

Reason: A-Frame on perime-
ter lot 

WANTED:  Poker play-
ers for Wednesday night 
poker. 
 
(25 cent limit 3 raises)  
We play every Wednes-
day night at the marina 
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 Cape George 2008 Calendar  

SEPTEMBER 
SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

 1 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Duplicate bridge 1pm 

Social Club BBQ 

2 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Marina wksh 9am-noon 

3 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

 

4 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Quilting 10-3 
Spanish 3:30 pm  
 

5 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
 

 

6 
 
 

7 
 

8 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Duplicate bridge 1pm 

Environmental Com-

mittee 10:30 

9 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Marina wksh 9am-noon 

 

Study Session 2:00 pm 

10 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

Singles 7-9 pm 

 

11 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Quilting 10-3 
Spanish 3:30 pm  
 

Board Meeting 7:00 pm 

12 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

13 
Private Party 

12p m—6 pm 

 

 

 

14 
Private 

Party 

11:30 am—

6:30 pm 

15 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Duplicate bridge 1pm 

16 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Marina wksh 9am-noon 
 

 

17 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

18 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Quilting 10-3 
Spanish 3:30 pm  

19 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

 

 

20 
Private Party 

 

21 
 

22 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Duplicate bridge 1pm 

Social Club Mtg 

23 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Marina wksh 9am-noon 

24 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

25 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Quilting 10-3 
Spanish 3:30 pm  
Environmental  Presenta-

tion 7:00 pm 

26 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 

Private Party  

8:00 am-12:00 pm 

27 

 

28 
 

29 
Ladies floor ex 
8-9 am 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10:00 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Duplicate bridge 1pm 

 

 

30 
Pool ex. 7:30-8:15 am 
Remedial pool ex 
8:15-9:15 am 
Pool ex. 9:15-10 
Lap swim  10 am-1 pm 
Marina wksh 9am-noon 

    

       


